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TEXT: Matthew 5:8 "Blessed are the pure in heart, for they shall
see God."

On this day, when we receive our 1987 Covenant Class into
church membership, I would like us to consider the sixth
Beatitude, "Blessed are the pure in heart, for they shall see
God." I think it is especially appropriate because, as we read
in this morning's scripture lesson, "the aim of our charge is
love that issues from a pure heart. " And it is important for us
to know what that means, lest we find ourselves mired down in a
covenant of works. But before I proceed any further, I would like
to re-iterate two important principles upon which each of the
Beatitudes stands. First, they are intended not just to be
quoted but to be lived. They were not presented as pious, but
unrealistic, visions of what can only exist some day in heaven,
but as practical and relevant guidelines for life as it is now,
or at least as it could be. And, secondly, they are not eight
separate and distinct possibilities from which we may pick and
choose whatever appeals to us. Rather, they are one integrated
whole viewed from eight different viewpoints, eight variations
on the theme established in the very first Beatitude, "Blessed
are those who know their need for God." With those two thoughts
in mind, let us now turn to the words, "Blessed are the pure in
heart, for they shall see God."

I suppose I ought to acknowledge right from the beginning
that there are, no doubt, many people who really do not want to
see God. Some, perhaps, are even afraid to do so. They know
their lives to be sufficiently corrupt and full of sin that they
would be embarrassed and frightened at the very thought of it.
Like St. Peter, in the fifth chapter of Luke, they are wont to
say, "Depart from me, for I am a sinful man, 0 Lord." Or they
entertain the same feelings Isaiah had which caused him to say,
"Woe is mei For I am lost; for I am a man of unclean lips and I
dwell in the midst of a people of unclean lips; for my eyes have
seen the King, the Lord of hosts!"

I remember one such man in my first church. When his wife
died, he shared with me his sorrow at the thought that he would
never see her again. And, when I tried to speak to him of
eternal life, he said, "Oh, I believe in that, all right; but my
wife was an angel, and she's in heaven now. But I am going to
hell, and I will never see her again." For him —and those like
him— seeing God is something to be feared and not desired.






